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Mich-
iganders,like
mostAmeri-
cans, nowface
unprecedented

uncertainty due to the novel
coronavirus. Whether it's
uncertainty about their
health, their employment
status or even for wheie their
next meal might come from,
few lives remain unscathed.
But ratller than succumb to
the paralyzing pressures of
uncertainry we've united for
a common cause. Mich-
iganders have worked to
provide personal protective
equipment (PPE) for critical
workers, stayed home and
supported statewide so-
cial distancing efforts, and
provided food and care for
the most vulnerable among
us. We've demonstrated that
proactive policy stmtegies
combiried with individual
actions can make a real dif-
ference. So, while we should
have acted sooner, wele far
ahead of many other states.
Now we must turn and app$
that hard lesson to address
climate change.

The precautionary prin-
ciple, a cornerstone of
environmental decision
making, has four core
elements. The first requires
preventive action in the face
of uncertainty. In t1le case
of coronavirus, this means
applyin8 avoidance strate-
gies to minimize exposure
risk. The second component
demands shifting the burden
ofproofto the proponents of
an activiry rather than the
general public. In the case
of environmental decision
makin& the onus ought to be
on a company or individual
to show that their proposed
actlvity is appropriate, rather
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than on the public to prow
it is not. The thLd piece of
this principle necessitates
exploring a broad range of
alternatives to a ProPosed
activity, inctudint taking no
action. The fourth element
requires public participation
to ensure sound decision
making, which is required bY
Michigan state law. APpli-
cation of ttre precautionary
principle for COVID-l$
while imperfect, has under-
scored the need to apply it to
climate change.

With more ftequent and
intense storms, volatile
lake levels, and increas-
ing temperatures, there
is little doubt that climate
change will continue to
profoundly shape the Great
Lakes retion, We wi.u see
economic impacts to our
fi sheries, shipping industries
and tourism markets. we'll
observe biolo gical changes
amidst the gowing threat of
invasive species, reductions
in lake and stream produc-
tiYiry and diminished ice
cover. We will beat witness
to native species decline as
they struggle to contend with
rising average temperatures
and the loss ofhabitat. Toxic
algal blooms will continue
to proliferate as a result of
suonger storms, increased
runoff and nutrient loadirtg.
But, as with the coronavirus,
if we take deliberative action
nowwe can stave offthe
worst effects. That's whyTip
of the Mitt Watershed Coun-
cil works to arm policymak-
ers and individuals with the
tools they need to proactively
make change today.

On a local level, we en-
courage policy makers to
irnprove resiliencythrough
the application ofbest man-
agement practices. The use
of green stormwater infra-
structure and ttre restoration
of natural shorelines can
help to reduce runoffand
sedimentation. By removing
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unnecessary small dams
and improving road-stream
crossings, we can increase
connectivity for aquatic spe-
cies. Local policymakers can
also increase the stringencY
or enforcement oflocal or-
dinances. Just one example
would be to introduce time
of transfer ordinances to
reduce leachate from aging
septic systems and decrease
eutrophication ttlat will
be exacerbated by climate
change.

The precautionary prin-
ciple isnt iust a dictum for
policy-makers, agencies, or
institutions. For individuals,
there are many measures
that can increase prepared-
ness andyield positive
environmental outcomes.
Instead of armoring shore-
lines with sea walls or ripmp
to brace for variable water
levels, riparian property
owners ought to consider set-
ting or moving homes back
farther from the high water
mark and moving septic
fields out ofpotential flood
zones. Individuals should
reduce their inputs to the
watershed by taking actions
as simple as picking up pet
waste, abandoning the use of
fenilizers and pesticides on
lawns, or building a rain gar-
den. Taken togethe! these
seemingly small indMdual
aaions will add up in an
importantway.

CO\IID-I9 has demon-
stated our interconnect-
edness and emphasized
our responsibility to protect
one another. The crisis has
shown the value ofbalanc-
ing a rapid response with
thoughtfirl action, ewn in
the face ofuncertainty, NoW
as wE staredown the mon-
umental threat of clinate
change, we must harness
this newfound collective
energy to mitigate its worst
impacts. Essentially, as th€
water levels continue to rise,
so nowmustwe.

Pandemic offers lesson for
addressing climate change


